
February 5, 2024 

 

Subject: Strong Support for Expanded Residential Waste Pick Up Services Proposal 

 

To Whom It May Concern, 

I am writing to express my full support for the proposal to expand residential waste pick-up services in 

our community. The initiative's focus on biweekly pick-ups, including the removal of illegally dumped 

construction materials, addresses a critical concern that affects the cleanliness and aesthetic appeal of 

our neighborhoods. 

Illegal dumping is a persistent issue, and the proposed expansion will proactively tackle this problem by 

providing more frequent waste pick-up services. This initiative aligns with our shared vision of creating 

cleaner, safer, and more vibrant communities. 

I am pleased that this proposal comes at a minimal cost to residents, with only a $10 annual tax increase 

per household. The benefits of this investment in our community's well-being and appearance are 

invaluable. 

I strongly urge you to support this proposal, as it will contribute significantly to a cleaner, healthier, and 

more appealing environment for all residents. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Bonnie Whittaker 
President 
Charleston/Danbury Little Gardens Block Club 
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Crossroads Community Association 

     19993 Derby St., Detroit MI 48203 

     P: (248)-508-7975 

     E: crossroadsassociation.detroit@gmail.com 

 

 
February 5, 2024 
 
City Council Office 
2 Woodward Ave. 
Suite 1340 
Detroit, MI 48226 
 
Subject: Strong Endorsement for the Proposal on Expanded Residential Waste Pick-Up 
Services 
 
Dear City Council, 
 
I trust this letter finds you in good health and high spirits. I am writing to express my 
wholehearted support for the proposal on Expanded Residential Waste Pick-Up Services 
scheduled for consideration at the upcoming City Council meeting. 
 
As a dedicated community leader within our beloved Crossroads Community, I have witnessed 
the collective efforts of our residents in maintaining the cleanliness and vibrancy of our 
neighborhood. The proposal to enhance waste pick-up services is a commendable initiative that 
aligns seamlessly with our community's commitment to a clean and sustainable environment. 
 
The key components of the proposal, particularly the introduction of biweekly pick-ups for 
recycling, yard, and bulk waste, along with new weekly collections targeting illegally dumped 
curbside construction materials and debris outside vacant lots and side streets, are pivotal for 
our community's well-being. 
 
The menace of illegally dumped materials has been a persistent challenge in our area, affecting 
the aesthetics, safety, and overall quality of life for our residents. The proposed expansion of 
services will play a crucial role in addressing this issue by providing timely and regular collection 
of such materials. The emphasis on curbside construction materials and debris removal outside 
vacant lots and side streets is especially noteworthy, as it directly contributes to the creation of a 
cleaner and safer community environment. 
 
Moreover, I appreciate the careful consideration given to the financial implications of this 
proposal. The modest increase of only $10 per household in annual taxes is a reasonable 
investment that will yield substantial returns in terms of improved sanitation, community 
aesthetics, and the well-being of our residents. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter, and I look forward to witnessing the positive 
transformation that this proposal will bring to our community. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Brodrick Wilks 
President 
Crossroads Community Association 

mailto:crossroadsassociation.detroit@gmail.com


February 5, 2024 

 

Subject: Strong Endorsement for Expanded Residential Waste Pick Up Services Proposal 
 
Dear City Council, 
 
I trust this letter finds you well. I am writing to express my full support for the proposed initiative 
regarding Expanded Residential Waste Pick Up Services, set to be discussed at the upcoming City Council 
meeting. 
 
The proposal, which advocates for biweekly pick-ups of recycling, yard, and bulk waste, along with new 
weekly collections targeting illegally dumped curbside construction materials and debris outside vacant 
lots and side streets, is a commendable step towards fostering cleaner and safer communities. 
 
I particularly want to highlight the significance of the proposal in addressing the persistent issue of 
illegally dumped materials in our neighborhoods. The provision for weekly collections of illegally dumped 
construction materials and debris is a proactive measure that will substantially contribute to the removal 
of unsightly and hazardous materials from our streets. This not only enhances the overall cleanliness of 
our community but also mitigates the potential environmental and safety risks associated with such 
materials. 
 
Moreover, I appreciate the conscientious approach of the proposal, with the assurance that this 
expanded service will incur only a minimal charge to residents, proposing an annual tax increase of $10 
per household. The benefits derived from a cleaner and safer community undoubtedly outweigh the 
modest financial commitment required. 
 
I wholeheartedly urge you to lend your support to this proposal during the upcoming City Council 
meeting. Approving this initiative will not only contribute to the cleanliness and well-being of our 
community but will also demonstrate our shared commitment to creating a thriving and sustainable 
environment for all residents. 
 
Thank you for your dedicated service to our city, and I trust that you will consider this proposal with the 
best interests of our community in mind. 
 
Sincerely, 

 

Clarence Runnels 
Vice President  
Charleston/Danbury Little Gardens Block Club 



     Keep It Clean Block Club 

     19984 Derby St., Detroit MI 48203 

     P: (313)-993-4988 

     E: keepitcleanblock@gmail.com 

 

 
 

February 5, 2024 

Dear City Council, 

 

I am writing to express my wholehearted support for the proposed expansion of residential waste pick-

up services in our community. This initiative, advocating for more frequent pick-ups and addressing the 

issue of illegal dumping, is a crucial step toward fostering cleaner and safer neighborhoods. 

The proposal not only tackles the persistent problem of illegal dumping but also enhances the overall 

cleanliness of our community. By providing more regular waste pick-up services, we proactively 

eliminate opportunities for such harmful practices, sending a clear message about our commitment to 

environmental responsibility. 

I am pleased to note that the proposed expansion comes at a minimal cost to residents, with an annual 

tax increase of only $10 per household. The investment is modest, yet the benefits in terms of a cleaner 

and more appealing community are significant. 

I urge you to support this proposal, confident that your leadership on this matter will have a lasting 

positive impact on our community. 

Thank you for your attention to this important issue. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Janai Frazier 
Vice President  
Keep It Clean Block Club 
 



Shirley Bonner 
President 
Keep It Clean Block Club 
February 5, 2024 
 

Subject: Endorsement for Expanded Residential Waste Pick Up Services Proposal 

 

Dear City Council, 

I write to express my strong support for the proposed expansion of residential waste pick-up services in 

our community. The initiative, which includes biweekly pick-ups and addresses the issue of illegally 

dumped construction materials, is a crucial step towards creating cleaner and safer neighborhoods. 

Illegal dumping has been a persistent challenge, negatively impacting our community's aesthetics and 

environmental health. This proposal offers a proactive solution by providing more frequent waste pick-

ups, effectively eliminating opportunities for illegal dumping. 

I appreciate that this expansion comes at a minimal cost to residents, with an annual tax increase of only 

$10 per household. The benefits of maintaining clean and well-kept neighborhoods far outweigh this 

modest financial commitment. 

I urge you to champion this proposal, as it aligns with our shared vision of a community committed to 

environmental responsibility and enhanced quality of life. Your support will contribute significantly to 

creating a cleaner, healthier, and more appealing living environment for all residents. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter, and I am optimistic about the positive impact your 

endorsement will bring. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Shirley Bonner 
President 
Keep It Clean Block Club 



February 5, 2024 

 

Dear City Councilmembers, 

I am writing to wholeheartedly endorse the proposal for expanded residential waste pick-up services in 

our community. The initiative, with its focus on biweekly pick-ups and addressing the issue of illegal 

dumping, is a crucial step towards cleaner and safer neighborhoods. 

The proposal's emphasis on regular collection of illegally dumped materials is particularly commendable, 

as it directly tackles a persistent problem in our community. By taking proactive measures to eliminate 

opportunities for illegal dumping, we are safeguarding our environment and improving the overall 

cleanliness of our neighborhoods. 

I appreciate that this enhanced service comes with a modest annual tax increase of only $10 per 

household, making it a reasonable investment for the considerable benefits it brings. Clean and well-

maintained neighborhoods contribute significantly to our community's appeal and quality of life. 

I urge you to support and champion this proposal during the upcoming deliberations. Your leadership on 

this matter will undoubtedly contribute to creating a cleaner, healthier, and more vibrant community. 

Thank you for your attention to this important issue. 

Sincerely, 

 

William Clemons 
President 
The Heart of Exeter Block Club 








